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It appears the last of the 

motorcycles have left town, 

which means it is fall and then 

winter will be setting in soon.  

This is the time where many 

companies and properties go into 

a slower mode, except those who 

are in the higher elevations.  We 

hope for their sake it will be an 

above average winter and get a 

tremendous snow fall this year.  

In these quieter times I would 

like to encourage you to start 

reviewing your emergency 

response and continuity of 

operation plans as these are very 

important cornerstones of your 

operation.  Equally important is 

training your officers on the most 

current policy changes and best 

practices.  It does not take very 

much time to cover a simple 

topic at each shift change or 
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People often say that motivation doesn't last. Well, neither does bathing  
- that's why we recommend it daily. - Zig Ziglar 



Guest Speaker-  Chris Long 

make the material available during the shift.   

Thanks to Dean Hill we are all being kept informed 

of all the incidents occurring throughout the area 

and just in the past few days there have been 

several armed robberies.  The “bad guys” seem to 

be getting bolder, so it is extremely important that 

you stress officer safety and be the best witness 

you can be and let the professionals, our law 

enforcement agencies make the arrests. 

In December we have the opportunity to show our 

respect by honoring the various law enforcement 

agencies with our annual “Law Enforcement 

Appreciation 

Lunch”.  This is 

our time to say 

thanks for 

protecting us 

and responding to our calls for assistance.  Each 

year this event grows and I expect this year to be 

much larger because of the time change.  Dean 

researched all the events and chose this date as 

there does not seem to be any conflicts.  Please 

plan on attending and making this the biggest event 

in our chapter’s history.  I believe that our 

historian, Ken Braunstein can probably provide the 

numbers for each event.  In order to reduce the 

cost, dean will be soliciting donations of $250 for 
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each recipient and this gives us the opportunity to give 

back, so please make every effort to get your company 

to contribute.   

I would be remiss if I did not thank John Puccioni for 

filling in for me during my prolonged absence, as well 

as Jay Martin who was a big help in keeping me 

focused on the special events and awards.  I am glad 

that we have that 

professional 

relationship in this 

chapter as it just 

makes it stronger.  

Thank you both again for your assistance. 

I am hoping at the next meeting that we will receive 

reports from those who attended the ASIS 

International Conference.  I am sure that Darrell 

Clifton would be able to share some of his knowledge 

with us.  I look forward to seeing you at the next 

meeting, October 3rd, 11:30 at the Atlantis Hotel 

Casino. 

Chris D. Brockway, MPA CPP 

Chapter Chair 

 This month’s guest speaker was Chris Long with Washoe County Sr. 
Network Engineer. Chris spoke to the group about Leading Cyber Security 
(LCS) course will be offered by the CIAS as part of our Community Cyber 
Security Program. provided by a Department of Homeland Security  (DHS) 
grant. 
This course is intended for non-technical leaders and introduces cyber 
security fundamentals,  
establishes a common frame of reference and begins broadening cyber  security 
awareness at all levels.  The LCS describes where the cyber security threat to communities 
originates (i.e., who the bad guys are), what they target, how they attack us, and what we, as 
senior  
leaders and decision makers, and what leaders can do to protect our state and community.  
To sign up for free classes contact Chris as Clong@washoecounty.cis 

In December we have the opportunity to show our 

respect by honoring the various law enforcement agencies  

I am so clever  

that sometimes I don't understand a 

single word of what I am saying. 
- Oscar Wilde 

 

Photo from  http://www.co.washoe.nv.us 
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 The annual Law Enforcement Appreciation Awards 
Ceremony is scheduled for Wednesday, December 5th. 

Seating will begin at 11:00 AM with lunch anticipated to be 
served at 11:30. We anticipate the event to conclude at approximately 1:30 PM.  

 As in years passed we will be awarding the recipients with a very nice 
plaque and a $250 Gift Certificate (this year it will be to Maccabee Arms again). 

We are asking for donations to cover the costs of the Gift Certificates. We 
anticipate having 12 agencies recognized this year (adding two to last year's 

total). I already have commitments for 3 of them, which leaves 9 still to be 
covered.  

 If interested, please let Dean Hill know. If you need something to present 
to your management or accounting, let Dean know and  he will provide you with 

a written donation request letter. Upon confirmation of the donation, he will 
provide you with a tax form for your records with our tax id number and 

confirmation that ASIS is  a tax exempt 501(c)(3) association. Please have 

checks made out to ASIS Chapter 164 (LEA in the notes) and we can submit the 
actual checks to the Treasurer in advance or at the event.  

 Thank you for your contributions towards our continuing efforts to 
recognize Law Enforcement and foster the close working relationships we enjoy.  

Law Enforcement Appreciation  

 Member Jay Martin attended the ASIS 

Annual Seminar and presented donations to 

the ASIS Foundation on behalf of the Northern 

Nevada Chapter for $500 and the Military 

Liaison Council for $500 to jump start their 

scholarship fund.  They were able to award three 

scholarships in total for active duty military 

personnel to obtain a certification and was a big 

success!  

Jay also won a free throw shooting contest 

sponsored by Protection One and all-expense paid trip to ESPN’s HQ for live viewing of 

a Mike & Mike in the morning show 

ASIS Annual Seminar and Exhibits 
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Act as if what you do makes a 

difference. It does.  

William James  
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Before you criticize someone, you should walk a mile in their shoes.  

That way, when you criticize them, you're a mile away and you have their shoes. 

News Links 

 

Employers Must Begin 

Using New Fair Credit 

Reporting Act Summary 

of Rights Form by 

January 1, 2013  
 

by Joseph A. Kroeger and 

Matt P. Milner 

Beginning January 1, 2013, 

employers will be required to 

provide a new version of the 

form entitled Summary of 

Your Rights Under the FCRA 

(Summary of Rights) to 

Member opportunities 

 We are entering another busy season with the upcoming LEA event and of 

course the holidays. Plan in advance to take part in you local chapter events as this 

is the season of board member elections as well.   

 Get involved and do your part to keep ASIS Chapter #164 one of the top 

rated chapters in the nation. Show your pride by attaching your name to a position 

or project. See current board members for deals on how you too can showcase 

your skills, enhance the ASIS experience and shine on your resume’ 
 

individuals before taking 

any adverse action 

based on the contents of 

a consumer report. 

Fortunately, the adverse 

action process that 

employers are to follow 

under the Fair Credit 

Reporting Act (FCRA) 

has not changed, only 

the Summary of Rights 

form.  

 
[Read the full alert.]  from  Snell & 

Wilmer  

http://app.streamsend.com/c/17057711/3656/7Vn7nBS/5jb26p26mn?redirect_to=http%3A%2F%2Finfo.swlaw.com%2Freaction%2F2012%2FAlerts_2012_HTML%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFairCreditReportingAct_Sept2012%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFCRA_Sept2012_WEB.htm
http://app.streamsend.com/c/17057711/3656/7Vn7nBS/5jb26p26mn?redirect_to=http%3A%2F%2Finfo.swlaw.com%2Freaction%2F2012%2FAlerts_2012_HTML%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFairCreditReportingAct_Sept2012%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFCRA_Sept2012_WEB.htm
http://app.streamsend.com/c/17057711/3656/7Vn7nBS/5jb26p26mn?redirect_to=http%3A%2F%2Finfo.swlaw.com%2Freaction%2F2012%2FAlerts_2012_HTML%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFairCreditReportingAct_Sept2012%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFCRA_Sept2012_WEB.htm
http://app.streamsend.com/c/17057711/3656/7Vn7nBS/5jb26p26mn?redirect_to=http%3A%2F%2Finfo.swlaw.com%2Freaction%2F2012%2FAlerts_2012_HTML%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFairCreditReportingAct_Sept2012%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFCRA_Sept2012_WEB.htm
http://app.streamsend.com/c/17057711/3656/7Vn7nBS/5jb26p26mn?redirect_to=http%3A%2F%2Finfo.swlaw.com%2Freaction%2F2012%2FAlerts_2012_HTML%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFairCreditReportingAct_Sept2012%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFCRA_Sept2012_WEB.htm
http://app.streamsend.com/c/17057711/3658/7Vn7nBS/5jb26p26mn?redirect_to=http%3A%2F%2Finfo.swlaw.com%2Freaction%2F2012%2FAlerts_2012_HTML%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFairCreditReportingAct_Sept2012%2FALERT_EmployersMustBeginUsingNewFCRA_Sept2012_WEB.htm


 

thIs Month’s raffle prIzes  

  generously donated by: 

Dean Hill  

Director of  Security at the Peppermill  

Michael C. Pacini, PCI 

Owner/Principal of  Northwestern Solutions, LLC.  
 

If you lend someone $20 and never see that person again,  it was probably worth it. 

If at first you don’t 
succeed, skydiving 

is not for you. 



ASIS International 

Northern Nevada Chapter #164 

ASIS Foundation Calendar-2012 

*These items are individual awards, all others are Chapter awards. 

For more information, please contact: 
Jay Martin, CFI, CPP, CFE 

Chapter Chairperson, ASIS Foundation 
Jay.Martin@kinross.com 

775-823-8554 
Application forms and addition information can be found on the Chapter website at 

www.asisnn.org 
ASIS Foundation Website www.asisfoundation.org 

Award Name Description 
Chapter 
Deadline 

Student Writing 
Competition* 

Research paper competition on various security themes.  Open 
for all undergraduate and graduate students, regardless of 
discipline.  Awards given for $1500 for graduate winner, $1000 
for undergraduate winner and $500 for the runner up.  More 
info to become available in May.  Apply directly to ASIS 
International by November 9th, 2012. 

N/A 

Chapter Matching 
Scholarships* 

Matching funds for Chapter Scholarship Awards.  Open to 
Chapter members, as well as students in a security-related 
discipline.  Must be enrolled at least part-time.  Chapter 
members eligible for up to $1000 and students $500.  Submit 
application to Chapter Chairperson, Jay Martin. 

26-Oct-2012 

Alan J. Cross Award* Pays for 20 members to attend ASIS certification review course 
of their choice.  One entry per Chapter.  Submit applications to 
Chapter Chairperson, Jay Martin. 

15-Dec-2012 

Chapter Matching Scholarship Award-Deadline is Oct. 26th and 
currently only one response 

Allen J. Cross Award (certification review)-Deadline is 
December 15th and currently no responses 

mailto:Jay.Martin@kinross.com
http://www.asisfoundation.org/


Treasurer 

Robert Nichols 

Treasury report not available at the time of publication 



Meeting Minutes 

11:30      Members enjoyed networking and a meal 

12:15      Pledge of Allegiance  

 Voting on the minutes by Vice chairman John Puccioni—

 Approved 

 Treasury report not available at the time of meeting 

 New member introductions— Austin Bharadwaja 

Relationship Manager for Guardsmark in Northern Nevada  

  

12:15 Guest speaker Chris Long spoke to the group about the 

Cyber security training opportunities that are available to 

the community thanks to a grant from the Department of 

Homeland security. Chris shared best practices and an invitation for all 

members of the business community to take advantage of this opportunity 

to network and learn tools and skills that can be  utilized to protect business 

and the community. The next class is to be held in November 

 

The members conducted a raffle for donated prizes and the meeting was 

adjourned. 

  

  

Chapter Secretary   

and Newsletter Editor 

Jennifer Andress Belk 

 Dean walked  into a bank in Reno asking for a loan for $4000 dollars. “Well, 

before we lend you the money we are going to need some kind of security” the bank 

teller said.  

“No problem” Dean responded here are the keys to my car “you’ll see it, it’s a black 

Porsche parked in the back of the parking lot.” 

A few weeks later Dean returned to pay off his loan. While he was paying it up, 

along with the interest of $11 dollars, the manager came over, “sir, we are very 

happy to have you’re business, but if you don’t mind me asking, after you left we 

looked into you and found out that you are a millionaire, why would you need to 

borrow $4000 dollars?”  

“Well, the fellow responded it’s quite simple, where else can I park my car for three 

weeks in Reno for $11 dollars?” 



NORTHERN NEVADA  

ASIS INTERNATIONAL  
 CHAPTER  #164 

  PO Box 21093 
 RENO NV 89515 

We are on the web—Check out the site and newsletter 

at: www.asisnn.org and on Linkedin 

  

 This newsletter and the website are maintained by 

Northern Nevada Chapter of  ASIS.  Both are protected by 

copyright laws of the United States. Information  presented in  

either forum does not necessarily represent the opinions of the 

 National Chapter of  ASIS, the local chapter, or chapter 

board members.   

 

Disclaimer of Liability 

 The chapter does not warrant or assume legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, 

completeness, or usefulness of any information, apparatus, product, or process disclosed in any form 

written or oral.   

 

Disclaimer of Endorsement 

 The chapter does not endorse or recommend any commercial products, process, or services.  

Opinions vary, if you disagree with any information provided, please let us know at:  

jandressbelk@nvenergy.com 
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